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NCATC 3oth Anniversary Annual Conference 

I wanted to formally extend my grateful thanks to each of you, the NCATC Board and those I 
have inadvertently omitted, for providing me the opportunity to attend the 30th Anniversary 
Annual Conference. Without your generosity I would not have joined you and the conference 
attendees in Cleveland! 

I said it to one of two of our colleagues before my (delayed) departure that, in the relative 
quietude of not attending conferences for a couple of years, this year’s Annual Conference was 
a great success for me! I suspect that this is the overall sense of all who attended this record 
anniversary event.  

The venue, presenters and the impact of the content provided me an extended understanding 
of the developments in NCATC and more especially in the ventures and innovations 
surrounding member colleges and organizations today. I have always been inspired with the 
developments in NCATC, especially while serving four years on the board; nothing has 
changed! 

I would be churlish not to include the sterling support and contributions given by Holly and 
any others behind the scenes. A great conference and, as always, thank you, Holly! 

My final observation is that Cleveland is an amazing city; I hope to return in the not too 
distant future! 

Best wishes, good fortune and bon voyage to all who sail with NCATC over the next five, ten 
fifteen years - and more - into the future! 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

John Calver, MBE 

 


